

Li Cheng Uk Government Primary School

43 Tonkin Street, Sham Shui Po, Kowloon

Tel: 2386 8049

Website: https://lcu.edu.hk

Fax: 2708 9950

Email: lcugps@edb.gov.hk

Dear Parents / Guardians.

Notice 12/2022-23

1.11.2022

<u>Health Advice to Parents regarding Prevention of COVID-19 and</u> Conditions of Resumption of Face-to-face Class in the 2022/2023 School Year

1. Conditions of Resumption of Face-to-face Class

The Education Bureau (EDB) has been closely monitoring the latest development of the COVID-19 epidemic situation in Hong Kong. Starting from 1 December 2022, the EDB is going to allow primary schools with 70% or more of the total number of students of the whole school or an individual class level eligible to receive vaccination having received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days to resume whole-day face-to-face classes for the whole school or the individual class level.

2. Arrangements for Extra-curricular Activities for Individual Students

- i. According to the EDB, starting from today, schools may arrange individual primary school students who have received two doses of vaccine for more than 14 days to stay at school on the other half-day (after half-day of schooling) for non-academic extra-curricular activities (e.g. music and sports activities, school team training, etc.). These students may also participate in some mask off activities (e.g. playing woodwind instruments, "contact" sports such as football and basketball, etc.) at school (including both in-class and after-class activities).
- ii. The school is going to have school picnic on 28.11.2022 and students have to meet the vaccine pass requirement for entering the specific premises. For those students who do not meet the vaccine pass requirement, they have to stay at school to join other learning activities.

3. Let's Get Fully Vaccinated

Parent's / Guardian's Signature:

Parent's / Guardian's Name:

- i. Vaccination is the most effective way of protection and can reduce the risk of severe cases and fatalities. Moreover, as students' vaccination rates will affect normal school life and the eligibility of the school to apply for resumption of whole day face-to-face classes, the school strongly encourages parents to make full use of the various measures provided by the government to arrange the recommended dosages of vaccination for your children as early as possible.
- ii. You are requested to hand in the most updated vaccination records to school on or before 3.11.2022 and once your children's records have been changed.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact the school office at 2386 8049. Thank you for your attention.

			Jan. h		
			(Ms CHUI Sau	(Ms CHUI Sau-man) Headmistress	
		0.5			
××	××		X	····×	
<u>Healt</u> <u>Conditions</u>	h Advice to Parents re of Resumption of Face	garding Preventi e-to-face Class in	on of COVID-19 and the 2022/2023 School Y	<u>Year</u>	
			Notice:	12/2022-23	
			Date:	7-11	
To: Headmistress,				Y	
I have read the Notice I	No. 12/2022-23 dated 1.	11.2022 and I full	y understand its content.		
Pupil's name:		()	Class:	<u>P.</u>	